Sent:

26 August 2020 13:01

To:

Planning Policy

Subject:

RE: Refined Issues and Options Consultation for the next Local Plan

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

Thank you for consulting WCC on the Refined Issues and Options document.

From an Officer perspective, I confirm that we have not identified any cross boundary or Duty to co-operate issues that we would wish to raise in connection with this consultation document.

It would be helpful at stage to have a conversation with you on 'Teams' about the implications of the government's proposed changes to the planning system and how we can make our authorities 'White Paper ready'.

Kind regards,



Sent: 03 July 2020 11:32

Subject: Refined Issues and Options Consultation for the next Local Plan

Dear Sir or Madam

Refined Issues and Options Consultation for the next Local Plan

The Council is preparing our next Local Plan for the Borough.

A Local Plan has to be based upon national planning guidance (National Planning Policy Framework and Planning Practice Guidance), the evidence that we have collected and have taken into account, and what the Council and our communities see as the key planning issues.

The Council has published for public participation its Refined Issues and Options document. This is the second stage of preparing the next Local Plan, which follows the Issues and Options consultation in 2018.

As a non statutory 'stepping stone' stage this Refined Issues and Options document sets out:

- What has happened recently and what is currently underway which is of relevance
- Headline feedback from Issues and Options consultation (held in 2018)
- The issues which we will be focusing on in preparing the next Local Plan. This includes meeting housing need, addressing climate change and supporting the economy

The aim of the document is to present further detail in regards to the progress made in preparation for the next Local Plan, prior to the forthcoming formal stages which will include more detailed and specific policies and proposals. The consultation includes issues covering: housing, employment, the environment and infrastructure. The potential options we've identified may not through be the only ones, and you can suggest other alternatives, if you think there are more.

The outcome of the consultation will inform the next draft Local Plan Preferred Approach (Regulation 18) consultation, which will set out the Council's future vision and strategy for the Borough, the overall scale of development, proposed locations for development allocations, and policies which will be used in determining planning applications.

Consultation Process

The Refined Issues and Options document was been approved by the Council's Cabinet for a 8 week public consultation period running from 3rd July to 28th August 2020. The document is available on our website www.testvalley.gov.uk/nextlocalplan

If you are unable to access the consultation on our website please contact us, to discuss potential alternative arrangements.

An addendum has also been approved to the Council's Statement of Community Involvement in Planning 2017 (SCI), which sets out how we will undertake consultation on planning matters. Whilst coronavirus restrictions and need for social distancing apply, we will temporarily undertake revised consultation methods on planning policy documents. These are strictly temporary to reflect the exceptional circumstances resulting from coronavirus and will cease to apply, as soon as it is safe to do so. Details are available on our website https://www.testvalley.gov.uk/planning-and-building/planningpolicy/statement-of-community-involvement

How to Comment

Comments on the Refined Issues and Options document should either be:

• Sent in writing to Planning Policy and Economic Development, Test Valley Borough Council, Beech Hurst, Weyhill Road, Andover, Hampshire, SP10 3AJ;

Please provide your name and either a postal or email address. If you are responding on behalf of someone else, please also provide the name of the individual/organisation. Please note that emails are subject to a maximum 30Mb size limit, above which they will not be received.

Only those representations that are made in writing and arrive (in either hard copy or electronically) within the 8 week period ending at **4.30pm on Friday 28 August 2020** will have the right to have their representations considered. If you respond to this consultation, we will keep you informed of future consultation stages unless you advise us that you want to opt out of such communication.

The next Local Plan will take a number of years to prepare and following this consultation there will be at least two further opportunities for you to have your say. We will use the results of this consultation to prepare a 'Preferred Options' full draft Local Plan. This will be a first draft Local Plan and contain more detailed policies and proposals.

For information, the Council is in the process of updating its Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report. There will be an opportunity to comment on the draft document in the near future. Details will be published on the Council's website when this document is available for comment at: https://testvalley.gov.uk/planning-and-building/planningpolicy/evidence-base/sustainability-appraisal

Sharing your personal details

Please note that representations cannot be treated as confidential. If you are responding as an individual, rather than as an organisation, we will not publish your contact details (email/postal address and telephone number) or signatures online, however the original representations will be available for public viewing at our offices by prior appointment. All representations and related documents will be held by the Council for a period of 6 months after the next Local Plan is adopted.

The Council respects your privacy and is committed to protecting your personal data. Further details on the General Data Protection Regulation and Privacy Notices are available on our website http://www.testvalley.gov.uk/aboutyourcouncil/accesstoinformation/gdpr

Planning Policy Team

Test Valley Borough Council Beech Hurst Weyhill Road Andover SP10 3AJ





The information in this e-mail is confidential. The content may not be disclosed or used by anyone other than the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the Council's Data Protection Officer immediately on 01264 368000. Test Valley Borough Council cannot accept any responsibility for the accuracy or completeness of this message as it has been transmitted over a public network. If you suspect that the message may have been intercepted or amended, please call the Data Protection Officer on the above phone number. The content of this e-mail, whether marked confidential or otherwise, may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. No employee, Councillor or agent is authorised to conclude by e-mail any binding agreement with another party on behalf of Test Valley Borough Council. The Council does not accept service by e-mail of court proceedings, other processes or formal notices of any kind without specific prior written agreement.

This email and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the addressed individual. The information in this email may be confidential; if you have received it in error, please accept our apologies and notify the sender as soon as possible, and delete it from your system without distributing or copying any information contained within it. Under UK Data Protection and Freedom of Information legislation, the contents of this email might have to be disclosed in response to a request. We check emails and attachments for viruses before they are sent, but you are advised to carry out your own virus checks. Winchester City Council cannot accept any responsibility for loss or damage caused by viruses.

